
 

 

Our Ref: SA/Admin/Letters/SLT/HAR/HOD 
Date: 18th July 2024 
 
 
 
Dear parent/carer, 

 

As I am sure you aware, attendance is still a national focus for schools. At Ruskin Community High 
School, we continue to work with students, parents, carers and outside agencies to support students 
with coming into school. 
 
There are changes to the fixed penalty notices that parents receive when their child/children miss time 
in school for unauthorised absences, including holidays. These have changed nationally and the local 
authority have created a one-page guide to explain this clearly to parents and carers. This guide can be 
seen on the following page. The fixed penalty amount is increasing and also absences are taken into 
consideration for a period of three years. 
 
We always welcome communication from parents/carers and students in order to try to support with 
attendance. The school’s aim for attendance in the next academic year is 95% and our expectation is 
that all student’s attendance is at least 95%, but aiming for 100%. If your child’s attendance drops below 
95%, the school will make you aware of this and contact you to see if there is anything that we can do to 
support. 
 
We do know that at times, illnesses cannot be helped and time does need to be taken off of school. 
Please do always contact us if your child is not able to attend school by calling the main office on 01270 
560514 or leaving a message on Class Charts. This needs to happen on every day of absence. If there is 
no contact made, the absence is automatically classed as unauthorised. 
 
I would also like to highlight the importance of your child to arriving in school on time. If your child 
arrives after registration, their morning mark will be classed as unauthorised and this contributes to the 
sessions for fixed penalty notices. All students should be in school ready for registration at 8.40am. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact the school if you have any concerns regarding your child’s attendance.  

Kind regards, 

C Harrison 

Mrs C Harrison 
Deputy Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 



 

 

 


